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At G. C. Burkhead Elementary, we believe that all children can and will learn.  To ensure that all children reach their maximum potential—“We find success in each one, some way, every day.”

Melissa Case, Principal

Site-Based Council Report

2014-15
Council Members:
Melissa Case, Principal/Chair

Angie Isaacs, Teacher Representative

Susie Sherrard, Teacher Representative

Bill Wooldridge, Teacher Representative

Ann Marie Lowe, Parent Representative

Susie Stover, Parent Representative
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Make Policy On:

This year, we made it a goal to review/revise all of the Bylaws and put them in an electronic format, since only paper copies were available.  We utilized the KASC recommendations as we made revisions. Everyone worked on revising and typing the bylaws and we created a template so they were all uniform.  Bylaws that were updated were 1.02, 1.04, 1.05, and 01.08.  The rest of them were just retyped into the new format. We were able to revise/review every bylaw this school year and have a new document! 

We also had final readings and approvals on Policy 14.01 Discipline and Classroom Management Policy, 7.02 Consultation Policy that were started last school year. 

Goals for 2014-15:
G. C. Burkhead’s goals are for continuous improvement in all areas.  Our Comprehensive School Improvement Plan outlines strategies and activities for focusing on student success.  Instructional rounds and walk-throughs were utilized to assess practices and an intentional focus was placed on student engagement.  Writing was an area of focus for us this year as we implemented the WriteSteps Program.  Teachers would submit monthly writing samples and administration would review them and give feedback.  Then teachers would compare feedback to calibrate their scoring.  Additionally, we implemented PBIS this school year.  Some areas of this were successful, but other areas were not.   More focus needs to be on the behavior support team for the upcoming school year.  Finally, a large goal this year was to educate teachers on the PGES and provide support services for them through this process.
Curriculum/Instruction/Assessment:

Professional Learning Communities were implemented to construct common assessments and the analyzing of common assessments and student work.  Additionally, the Program Review was reviewed regularly and discussed in PLC’s, and several programs or activities were implemented this year that helped improve scores in that area.  Professional development was provided to help support student growth goals, engaging strategies for writing, and on the WriteSteps curriculum.  Numerous sessions were presented on the components of PGES throughout the school year.  
Achieving K-PREP/NCLB Goals and Enhancing Student Achievement:

We will be continuing to use MAP assessments to gauge student progress in reading and math.  MAP data will be used to identify student strengths/weaknesses, and to provide interventions and enrichment opportunities for students.  Assessment data (formative and summative) will be used to identify students targeted for additional assistance in reading and math. Additionally, some grades will begin using data boards or notebooks to tracks student data and encourage students to keep track of their progress as well.  ESS was provided during the day and by using Title I extension funds combined with ESS transportation, we were able to provide services after school as well.  This worked well for our students and teachers.  
Vacancies Filled:

Hal Bender-Assistant Principal

Rikki Green -Classroom Teacher
 


Paige Prindle -4th grade teacher




Jamie Edlin-Kindergarten Teacher

Amber Stephens-Special education teacher

Kelly Morris-Title I Assistant

Whisper Teel-Instructional Assistant

Levi Ray-ESS

Melissa Hardison-ESS

Amy Siekman-ESS

Lisa Nelson-ESS
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School 
Fundraising Report – SBDM Yearly Report 
	Name of Fundraiser
	Amount Raised
	How Funds Were Used

	School Pictures
	$6658.65
	Money swept into Fund 22 account for the use of purchasing additional items needed for the new school.

	Yearbook Sales
	$158.66
	Funds will roll over to next year and used for shipping costs or other expenses associated with yearbooks.  Profits are not anticipated with yearbook sales.  

	Bookfair

Backyard Books
	$1299.03
	Funds to be used to purchase media & technology related materials and library books.

	Bookfair

Scholastic Books
	$1621.86
	Funds to be used to purchase media & technology related materials and library books.

	5th Grade Chocolate Sales
	$3763.00
	Funds used for 5th grade student 5th grade farewell activities.  

	Kona Day
	$960.50
	Money from these three fundraisers was used for:

Membership drive, PTA Insurance (liability), Talent Show, field day, attendance awards, teacher appreciation, copies, Burkoween and tape for moving boxes.

	Spirit Wear Sale
	$268.00
	

	McDonald’s Night
	$335.52
	

	Market Day
	$3,710.59
	Each grade level received money from Market Day for activities such as field trips, rewards for PBIS, class-wide social activities, supplemental instructional materials.

	Walk-A-Thon
	$24,727.59
	Money raised to go towards a new playground.


